[bookmark: _GoBack]-  The repose of the soul of Fr. Antonio Arcelino Batista Magalhaes, C.PP.S., 49, who died of COVID on June 22. Fr. Batista was a member of the Latin American Province who lived and ministered in Brazil. He was a member of the Latin American provincial council. Members and Companions in the Cincinnati Province may remember that he attended the provincial assembly in 2018. May he rest in peace.

-Luis Jolon of La Labor, Guatemala, who is hospitalized with COVID. Luis is the twinning coordinator for the Missionaries in La Labor and assisted Fr. Bill Beuth, C.PP.S., in his later years, helping coordinate mission trips from the U.S. to La Labor.

-Fr. Bill O'Donnell, C.PP.S., requests prayers for Doris Evertz, the office manager of St. Augustine Parish in Cleveland, where Fr. Bill is in ministry. Doris is hospitalized in serious condition after an assault. Fr. Bill also requests prayers for the parish staff and Doris' granddaughter, who witnessed the attack.

-The new leadership of the Polish Province, elected at an assembly held earlier this week in Czestochowa, Poland. Fr. Daniel Rafael Mokwa, C.PP.S., is the new provincial director. Councilors are Fr. Wojciech Czernatowicz, vice provincial; and Frs. Sebastian Pieta, Boguslaw Witkowski and Franciszek Grzywa.


